Aiken High School Booster Club Meeting Minutes May 31, 2016

Board Members Present- Wendell Edwards, Wil Mundy

Meeting called at 6:34 by Wendell Edwards

May Minutes- Minutes accepted and approved. Motion made by Wil Mundy and seconded by Chris McKeel. All in attendance voted yes.

Treasurer's Report- Report discussed and accepted. As a point of discussion, check 1821 must be moved from soccer to Cross-Country. Motion made to accept by Wil Mundy and seconded by Chris McKeel. All in attendance voted yes.

Concessions- Sport team(s) coverage and scheduling of concessions was discussed for all home football games (Aug 25, Sep 2, Sep 9, Sep 30 and Oct 7).

Hornet Hut- No report

Ad Sales- Chris McKeel discussed:

- 1. Ad Sales plan to identify potential businesses that could be presented with the AHS All-Sport sponsorship opportunities and processes. The Ad Sales letter and form were reviewed.
- 2. Sign sales as an add on for other sports fields. Also appropriate pricing for different sign sizes was discussed.
- 3. Businesses buying ad signage vs tax deductible donation and keeping the AHS 501.C number on the form.

Membership- further discussions postponed until the next AHS Booster Club Meeting. This will include: New membership forms, parking passes renewal, deadlines and available spaces that include those not renewed.

Old Business- Scholarship recipients and processes were discussed by Will Mundy. He is going to propose changes to the scholarship forms that emphasize requirements for acceptance and completeness.

Track, stadium renovations and needed bathroom renovations were discussed. Track concession planning was considered now that Track Meets can be held at AHS.

AHS Teams

Soccer team finished 12th in the State!!! Go Hornets!!

Football needed to replace 12 year old headsets -7 sets with shipping \sim \$7200. The Booster Club approved \$7200 for this need and the motion to accept was made by Michelle Keklak and seconded by Wil Mundy. All in attendance voted yes.

Track- AHS athletes participated and placed in the Run United 5K. Fleet Feet gift cards were returned by athletes as to avoid them being classified as amateur status.

New Business-

AHS Booster Club Membership strategies were discussed. The current plan is to provide the Football Organization with \$7200 dollars or 50% of any membership money collected over \$14,400.

New plywood needed along the stadium field in order to hang new ads was preapproved up to \$1000. The motion to accept was made by Wil Mundy and seconded by Peggy Penland. All in attendance voted yes.

Bigger "No Parking" signs were preapproved up to \$400. The motion to accept was made by Wil Mundy and seconded by Peggy Penland.

For those AHS Booster club members signs must be renewed by the end of July.

Meeting adjourned at 8:00PM;

August 1st, 2016 the next AHS Booster club meeting in the library.

August 12th - The football Jamboree at AHS!!!!!!